HHS ASPA is adding six questions to its Monthly Outcome Survey (MOS) and removing six. The addition of these questions reflects changing COVID-19 Public Education Campaign priorities and relate to perceptions and uptake of the updated COVID-19 vaccine, which became available in September 2022, and test to treat initiatives. Given the multiple vaccines individuals may have received (i.e., initial series, boosters, update vaccine), we are adding new questions to more accurately capture rates of vaccine and booster uptake. We have also revised several items to more accurately measure uptake of the updated vaccine. We have also added new questions related to awareness and knowledge of COVID test to treat initiatives. As the campaign may begin messaging to promote test to treat initiatives, we are aiming to collect baseline data on awareness and knowledge among U.S. adults. Due to survey length constraints, we have removed questions that are no longer a high priority to the campaign. There are no changes to burden as a result of these survey changes.
